Membership Affairs Committee (MAC)

Oral Report to Council

Indianapolis, IN, September 2013
Madame President and fellow Councilors,  

The Membership Affairs Committee (MAC) continues to focus on new efforts to recruit and retain members in the face of the declining number of regular members experienced over the last decade.  Of course, the key is to continue to promote the value of the broad array of member benefits and services ACS has to offer.  As of August 2013 ACS membership is lagging behind this time last year by a little over 2,000.  Numerous efforts are being made to close this gap, including:
· A membership solicitation sent just after Labor Day to more than 900,000 prospective members worldwide. 
· A series of small targeted email campaigns are being crafted to specific audiences as part of an end of the year push.
· Finally, we are developing a Social media presence to support and enhance existing campaigns, specifically:
· Member-Get-a-Member, and the coveted periodic table blanket
· Presidents Challenge, and the $15 incentive to local sections and divisions for recruiting a new member
I am pleased to report that these additional efforts are already having a positive impact.  Net membership growth increased by 404 in July, 69 in August, and 148 so far in September.  

A membership reinstatement campaign is being launched targeting former members who left the Society between 2008 and the present.  The prospective member will receive a copy of the special 90th anniversary issue of C&EN along with the offer to rejoin for one, two, or three years.  The special membership offer also includes an introductory, one-time discount, of 15%, 20%, or 25% per year if your rejoin for one, tow, or three years respectively. 
This campaign is one of the five MAC-approved tests being conducted under the new bylaw provisions.  Staff reported at this meeting on the progress to date of these tests.  Descriptions of all of the tests appear on page 85 of the Council agenda.  Four tests are underway and one is still in development.  MAC will report results in detail at the Dallas meeting.

At this meeting, the committee explored two new recruitment and retention initiatives.  The committee reviewed research requested from staff on international pricing strategies including market capacity, global capacity, and competition/cooperation from sister societies.  The committee will be working with ACS staff across all business units and the International Activities Committee to develop a suitable strategy that could be recommended to council for a future test.
Also under consideration is an institutional membership model.  Preliminary discussions outlined a plan under which ACS would facilitate the application process and renewal of ACS member/employees through their employer.  The memberships would still be individual with potential benefits to the employer ranging from single billing to ACS enterprise benefits and services.  Discussions are very preliminary and MAC would welcome input from interested Councilors.  Members of MAC and staff will be working on this initiative between now and the Dallas meeting and MAC will be reporting again in the spring. 

Madame President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.  
